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Credit Card Policy
Originally Approved and Implemented: 2011

Revised and Approved: December 1, 2023
Purpose of Policy:

A credit card enables the Tracy Family Foundation staff to efficiently make purchases on behalf of the Tracy Family Foundation and in accord with its budget. The purpose of the policy is to outline authorized users and processes to follow relative to the credit card. 

Policy:

The Tracy Family Foundation Credit Card policy includes the following provisions:

a) The TFF credit card is for foundation business purposes only.  The card may not be used for the personal expenses of foundation staff, trustees, or any others.  

b) The President and Executive Administrative Assistant will be issued a Credit Card.  The President may authorize other individuals to use the card for TFF expenditures. 

c) The person issued the card is responsible for its protection and custody, and shall immediately notify the credit card company, Board Chair, and President if it is lost or stolen.

d) The person issued the card must immediately surrender the card to the President, Board Chair or Vice-Chair when affiliation with the Tracy Family Foundation has ended.

e) Each month the TFF President will:

a. Review the credit card statement and code the expenses relative to the annual budget. 

b. After coding the expenses, the President will authorize and submit the approved credit card statement to the TFF Finance Manager for payment within 10 working days of receiving the statement.

c. The TFF Finance Manager will pay the full balance of the credit card statement.  

f) As a means of “checks and balances”, the President will also send the coded credit card statement to the Board Chair and Treasurer of the Foundation for review.  The Board Chair and Treasurer may request receipts at any time. 

Page 2 of 2

